                                                                                                                                               April 19th, 2023            067
The Van Buren Town council held its regular meeting Wednesday, April 19, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Tony Manry motioned to approve previous meeting minutes; Council member Mark Towery seconded. 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.
CITIZENS: Linda Long questioned if the town’s insurance would cover the Little Town of Christmas event. The town will contact the insurance representative. She also mentioned some homes that need cleaned up. Waneta Linton had a question regarding when the primary election was. The primary election will be May 2nd, 2023, at the Van Buren Church of the Vine Fellowship Hall.

AREA PLAN: The Executive Director for Area Plan, Ryan Malott, reported that there are some county ordinances that need to be updated and adopted. He presented worksheets for each ordinance. Those ordinances are Bed & Breakfast Restrictions, Restrictions Along Streams and Grading Permits. Mark motioned to approve all ordinances; Tony seconded. 3-0. The council signed all the ordinances.

UTILITY: Utility Sup. Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. The town was awarded the 2023 CCMG. That will be used to do storm drain work and paving on W. Chester & Park streets. Donnie has dumpster ordered for town clean up, May 4-5. He has training in Akron coming up that he will be registering for. 
ENGINEER: Eric Woodmansee reported also that the town was awarded the 2023 CCMG. He has a contract for his part in getting everything ready for the project. Mark motioned to approve the contract; Tony seconded. 3-0. 

There was a brief discussion regarding needing a streetlight on W. Main at the corner of Depot St. Donnie will call to see if we can get on put in. 
The council signed the Salary Docket.

Mark motioned to approve APVs; Tony seconded. 3-0. 

Mark motioned to adjourn the meeting; Tony seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:59 PM. 

                                                                                                         ____________________________

                                                                                                         ____________________________

_________________________                                                  ____________________________

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer                                                                Board Members

